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Vapor liquid equilibria data for 
the pure components of benzotri- 
fluoride, 0-fluorotoluene, hexa- 
fluoroacetylacetone, perfluoro- 
n-hexane and perfluoropropane were 
previously measured. The vapor 
liquid equilibrium data of five of 
the pure components are shown in 
Fig. (1). 

The critical locus for the binary 
systems n-hexane + perfluoro-n- 
hexane and n-hexane + benzotri- 
fluoride are shown in Figs. (2) and 
(3). It was found that the five 
components follow the well known 
equaticn: 

Log (P/kPa) = A-.....$ 

The values of the constants are: 

A z! 
Benzotrifluoride 6.5255 1676.553 
Hexafluoroacety- 
lacetone 6.3965 1437.817 
Perfluoropropane 6.6515 1113.1585 
0-Fluorotoluene 6.4025 1673.626 
Perfluoro-n- 7.153 1742.42 
hexane 

In spite of the different mole- 
cules to which the fluorine atom 
was added to form the previous 
compounds, the vapor liquid equi- 
librium data always follow the 
simple equation: 

Log (P) = A+; 

with a very high accuracy up to 
the critical point. This accuracy 
is not found when we treat the 
vapor liquid equilibrium of hydro- 
carbons. More complicated equations 
will be needed to treat hydrocarbon 
data at high pressures and temper- 
atures, especially as we approach 
the critical point. 
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